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BRISBANE BRONCOS LIMITED AND ITS CONTROLLED ENTITIES 
NATIONAL RUGBY LEAGUE COMPETITION EXPANSION  

 
 
In accordance with ASX Listing Rule 3.1, as previously reported on 13 December 2024, the Board of 
Directors of Brisbane Broncos Limited (BBL) announced that the Australian Rugby League Commission 
(ARLC) confirmed an agreement with the Australian Government to fund a ten-year Pacific Rugby League 
Partnership.  The Partnership will support the introduction of a Papua New Guinea (PNG) based National 
Rugby League (NRL) team as part of an expanded NRL Telstra Premiership Competition. 
 
As a result of the NRL expansion, the ARLC have confirmed $4 million will be payable to the seventeen 
existing NRL Clubs.  This amount will be paid in five instalments, with the initial payment of $1.75 million 
in April 2025, and others payable annually thereafter.   
 
This announcement has been approved by the Board of Brisbane Broncos Limited.  
 
For further information, please contact Chairman Mr Karl Morris on 07 3858 9101. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Brisbane Broncos Limited 
Louise Lanigan 
Company Secretary 
 


